
2016 ANNUAL REPORT
We start a new fiscal year with immense gratitude for the all the ways that God has allowed us to develop 
incarnational leaders across our global network. We are doing our part to train the head, heart and hands of 
urban leaders to love their city and seek its peace. A big portion of our gratitude is for you—collaborating with 
us in such fruitful work.

By definition, incarnational ministry is about people, not numbers. However, as our fiscal year comes to a close, 
we wanted to share a quantifiable snapshot of all the work you have made possible over the last twelve months. 

We have one objective—to develop incarnational leaders. The primary delivery system for our training is 
the Urban Training Collaborative (UTC)—a joint initiative that includes Leadership Foundations and Christian 
Reformed World Missions. Street Psalms is the managing partner of the initiative that spans 100 cities globally.  
In the last year:

FINANCIAL

9 230 1,500 3,300 35
thousand

Of our Training 
Hubs worldwide 
offered informal 

and formal 
accredited training 

programs.

Leaders 
representing 35 

cities participated in 
our weeklong UTC 
Synergy Summit 
in Guatemala in 

November, 2015.

Leaders were 
trained through our 

Hubs.

Leaders and friends 
engaged in our 
weekly “Word 

From Below” email 
devotional.

Families were 
impacted by leaders 

and organizations 
trained by the UTC.

INCOME FY16 $547,077

Corporations 52,350

Church 27,740

Individuals 385,415

Foundations 58,230

Earned Income 23,342

EXPENSES FY16 $561,143

Training 173,151

Training Resources 116,020

Administration 45,409

Capacity Grants 226,563

We were also generously supported by $215,000 of in-kind 
services donated by Christian Reformed World Missions, 
Leadership Foundations, and Matt Jensen Marketing.

Street Psalms’ contribution of $762,077 (direct and in-kind 
income) is leveraging $614,000 from UTC hubs for a total 
impact of $1,376,077 dedicated to training leaders for city 
transformation.

www.StreetPsalms.org


